[image: image1.png]American Planning Association
California Chapter

Making Great Communities Happen








Attachment A-2
ACTION MINUTES

APA California Board Meeting 

November 1, 2010
La Costa Resort - Carlsbad
ATTENDEES:

	TITLE
	NAME

	EXECUTIVE BOARD

	

	President
	Kurt Christiansen, AICP

	President Elect
	Kevin Keller, AICP 

	VP, Policy and Legislation
	Pete Parkinson, AICP

	VP, Public Information
	Janet Ruggiero, FAICP

	VP, Professional Development
	Carol Barrett, FAICP

	VP, Administration
	Virginia Viado 

	VP, Conferences
	Janna Minsk, AICP

	California Planning Foundation 
President 
	Linda Tatum 

	Planning Commission Rep
	Mike Notestine

	SECTION DIRECTORS

	

	Central
	Ralph Kachadourian

	Northern
	Darcy Kremin, AICP

	Orange County
	Jennifer Lillley, AICP

	Los Angeles
	Kristen Asp, AICP

	Sacramento Valley
	Julie Lave Johnston

	San Diego
	Brooke Peterson, AICP

	Central Coast
	Kim Prillhart, AICP

	Inland Empire 
	Leisa Lukes 

	Appointed Members


	

	VP Professional Development PDO Team
	George Osner, AICP

	Non-Voting Members 


	

	National Board Director, Region 6
	William Anderson

	AICP Commissioner, Region 6
	Lance Schulte, AICP

	National Policy and Legislative Representative 
	David Snow 

	Chapter Historian/Southern
	Steve Preston

	Co-Membership Inclusion Director 
	Hing Wong, AICP


	Young Planners Group Representative

	Ted Holzem

	APA National

	

	APA National President
	Bruce Night

	APA National Executive Director
	Paul Farmer

	STAFF

	

	Executive Director & Lobbyist
	Sande George

	Director of Administration
	Tom Stefan

	Guests

	

	California Planning Roundtable

	Elaine Costello

	California Planning Roundtable

	Cathy Creswell 


ACTION MINUTES
I.
CALL TO ORDER



President Kurt Christiansen called the meeting to order at 9:45 am.
II.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT ITEMS



A. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the agenda, Unanimous vote. 

B. APPROVAL OF January 2010 MINUTES - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed the June 2010 Board meeting minutes. Unanimous vote.

C. APPROVAL OF MEMBERSHIP REPORT - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed the Membership Report. Unanimous vote.
D. APPROVAL OF Financial REPORTs - ACTION: The Board moved, seconded and passed the Financial Reports. Unanimous vote.
III.
APPROVAL OF ACTION ITEMS


NOTE:  ALL ITEMS LISTED IN THIS SECTION WERE APPROVED WITH UNANIMOUS VOTE UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED
E.  Budget Approval 

The Board decided to table the budget approval. Instead, a budget committee will be assembled to include: Kevin Keller, Kurt Christiansen, Virginia Viado, Pete Parkinson, Janet Ruggiero, Janna Minsk, Brooke Peterson, Ralph Kachadourian and Jennifer Lilley. The committee will be looking at revenue sources, the state conference, contracts, expenses, rebidding and revising contracts, and sponsorships to be bundled for services. 

F.  New Student Representative
Chris Reed, Cal Poly San Luis Obispo student and CPF scholarship winner, was appointed to the Board.

G.  Conference Updates 

Sustainability: The Board approved a recommendation by the San Diego Conference Committee to require each future Conference Committee to appoint a Sustainability Committee and adopt a sustainability plan as a mandatory part of planning the conference.  These changes will be added to the Conference Handbook, and the San Diego Conference Committee sustainability plan will be added to the conference website as well for Sections to use as a template. Kurt asked all of the Sections to incorporate sustainable actions into their Section event locations and sessions as well.  

Conference Budget: The budget committee was asked to review new opportunities to increase conference revenues, including allowing attendees the option to purchase a CD or materials from the conference for a set fee.  Janna was also asked to work with the San Diego Conference on the conference closeout report so that future conferences can benefit from their recent experiences in developing and completing the conference and the Board can update and clarify the Conference Manual where needed.

Conference Manual: The manual needs to be updated specifically to include directions or mechanisms to ensure coordination among those responsible for conference sponsorship. 

Speaker Fee Clarification:  The Board asked Janna to clarify the speaker fee in the Conference Manual.  Suggested by the Board were two changes:  For non-APA members, there will be no speaker fee if the speaker just comes for a session and elects not to register for the day/entirety (just comes and leaves), he or she will not receive a badge and there will be no charge. However, if the speaker would like to attend the conference for a day, they will be able to receive a speaker’s rate.  APA members who plan to come just for their session and leave the conference will also not be charged the speaker’s fee.  

2011 Santa Barbara Conference:  The Santa Barbara Conference Committee asked the Board to clarify the budget policies for future conference committees so it is clear what is expected from the conference budget when set.  The Board approved the request by the conference committee to hold the opening reception at the zoo, but clarified that the opening reception at the zoo may not exceed a fixed budget of $54,000.

H.  APA/AEP CEQA Taskforce
The Board approved the formation of the Enhanced CEQA Action Team (ECAT), a partnership with AEP to develop recommendations for a number of high-priority issues within CEQA. Curtis Alling will be leading the task force, along with Pete Parkinson and Terry Rivasplata as co-chairs. There will be 15-20 planning and environmental professionals on the ECAT. John Bridges and Janet Ruggiero also volunteered to be on this committee. 
I.   Planning Roundtable General Plan Reinvention Project  
Cathy Creswell and Elaine Costello from the Planning Roundtable gave an update of the Roundtable’s General Plan Reinvention Project.  They asked for an agenda item at the January or June Board meeting to explore future collaborative projects with the Chapter, including increasing diversity in membership. They also asked the Board to send them any feedback on the Reinvention Project, and to use the new blog. 
J.  Assistance for Unemployed Planners
Carol Barrett asked the Board at the retreat in January to consider creative ways to assist planners, existing planers and students just graduating from college, that are unemployed.  Kevin agreed to add this issue to the retreat schedule.
K.  January Board Meeting and Retreat
The next Board meeting and retreat will be January 14th and 15th in Venice Beach. Kevin will work with Section Directors on their monthly call to get their feedback on retreat agenda items the Sections would like to discuss, and will send out an email to the Board to ask for action items and retreat items by the end of November. Due to the budget deficit, there is a possibility that only voting-Board members will be attending this meeting.
IV.
ADJOURNMENT



The meeting was adjourned on Monday, November 1 at 3:55 pm.
